
  

 

THE NATIONAL JEEP 
The Official Publication of The National Twenty and Four 

Honor Society of Women Legionnaires 
February / March 2025 

Editor: Diane Schmidt, PND                                                                                                                                Ethel Matuschka, Editor Emeritus 

 

   From the Desk of the Director 

Hello Jeepettes.  The year 2024 is a thing of the past with memories to last a lifetime.  It 
is my hope that things went well for everyone over the holiday season. It was a 
pleasure to interact with those of you who could join the virtual meeting held in 

October. There was a lot accomplished during that session. 
 
It is now time to look forward to all that 2025 holds for us.  We will be having additional virtual 

meetings over the next few months where we can make suggestions that will help all committees reach 
their goals.  Our jobs as Jeepettes are to ensure the continuity and wellbeing of our organization.  One of 
the key components in the development of the mission is communication.  Without communication, which 
leads to cooperation, an organization will implode.  Keep in touch with each other.  Respond to emails and 
other types of communication.  There are things to be learned and shared in the process. Action by each of 
us leads the way to success overall. 

 
Speaking of action, we are increasing our drive to get things done.  Currently, we should be 

reviewing our membership numbers, whether renewals or new membership.  We are all recruiters for our 
Honor Society of Women Legionnaires.  In an online post, “as of 2024, there are more than 2 
million women veterans in the United States.” Seek out these veterans in your area.  First get them 
involved in the American Legion.  Then, ask them to join our Society.  It may take a few years, but working 
on membership now improves our numbers in the future.  

 
It is my understanding that we will probably have a new Echelon to approve at our National 

Bivouac.  All of the documentation needed has been gathered and will be forwarded to the NMI Georgiann 
Callaway, PND, who will be reviewing it with her committee for presentation at National Bivouac.  I want to 
give accolades to all Jeepettes who had a hand in getting this done.  Anything can be accomplished if we 
work together. 

 
Those Echelons that are very active -  keep up the good work.  Getting into the community and 

being visible helps validate the mission of our Society.  Invite the media to any functions that are being held 
by your Echelon or in conjunction with another organization.  Don’t forget to send articles to the Jeep and 
your local/online newspaper for recognition. 
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… Continued from front page,  Mildred Wright Pearson, 
National Director VIP 

 
The Bivouac committee is working hard to get the 2025 
Bivouac set up.  We are still moving forward and looking 
forward to attending the National Bivouac in Florida.  
The hotel situation has been or will be resolved by 
August.   The dinner theme is Floridian Tropical Paradise.  
Plan on bringing your tropical wear.  Although it will be 
casual – no shorts or swimwear please - plan to have 
fun.  Flyers and advertising information will be provided 
in the near future.  Hope you will be able to join us at 
our National Bivouac. 
 
Unfortunately, laying a wreath at the Tomb of the 
Unknown Soldier, at Arlington Cemetery, is not going to 
occur.  The dates for a whole week were blacked out 
before and after Memorial Day, 26 May 2025.  I am told 
by Arlington National Cemetery Public Affairs Office that 
getting an event scheduled is very difficult because of 
the number of organizations requesting to be in 
attendance for an event, especially on Memorial Day.  
Therefore, I am focusing on the Women’s Military 
Memorial (WMSA) event in the afternoon of  26 May 
2025.  I have made contact the Senior Advisor to the 
President, once.  Final arrangements still have to be 
made.  I will keep you informed. 
 
Those of you who are potentially in harms way due to 
weather conditions or raging fires, please know that you 
are not alone in your situation.  If you need assistance, 
we as an organization may be able to help.  Prayers from 
me and your sister Jeepettes go out to you in your time 
of need.  If possible, keep in contact with another 
Jeepette outside of your distressed area.  She may be 
able to take some immediate action through her 
Echelon.   
 
A little about what I have been doing.  I have been 
working with the Veterans Administration Hospital in 
Fresno, CA, helping to provide holiday activities to 
veterans in the area.  As a member of the Fresno 
Veterans Home Council, I worked with them to provide 
holiday events there in the Home.  The 14th District of 
the American Legion took part in a Christmas Lights 
parade of which I contributed.  Contributing time and 
effort helps put smiles on needy veteran faces.   
 
Please remember, when sending in articles for the Jeep, 
do not send them in a PDF format, use Word.  All 
pictures should be sent directly to Gigi 
(callgeorgi@yahoo.com) to maintain photo integrity.  
Articles should be sent to Diane Schmidt 
(amagiangel@yahoo.com) for editing.   You, Jeepettes, 
are doing a wonderful job.  I loved the December 
Holiday Greetings that were submitted.  Those of you 
who sent me Greeting cards, thank you.    
 
Have a Happy Valentine’s Day with family and friends  
Stay healthy and safe.  I hope to see each of you online 
or in person throughout the rest of this year. 
 
 

Mildred S. Wright-Pearson 
MILDRED S. WRIGHT-PEARSON 
National Director, VIP 
Honor Society of Women Legionnaires 
(559) 250-8247 (txt or v-msg) 
 

Colleen Heck,  
Senior Vice National Director  
 
HAPPY NEW YEAR 
  
Here are some ideas for recruiting 
quality new members. Visit posts 
around your state and speak to 
women legionnaires. Call and arrange 

a meeting time that is available and have the posts invite 
all there women legionnaires. Contact all Women 
Commanders and other state and post officers. These 
are the women that are already interested in the legion. 
Let them know our number one reason for our 
organization: To assist all women veterans. Let them 
know some of the way you and your echelon assist other 
women. Share some of the ideas below on how to 
contribute to the interests of women veterans: 
  
Get out to your local political precincts and let them 
know how about women veterans issues. Look for some 
one that is comfortable talking to small groups of 
people. 
  
Share interests that can be used to help women 
veterans and what they can do like: volunteering at the 
VA especially if they have a Women's Center. Finding 
other veteran groups and ask how we can assist their 
members. One idea is the Vietnam Veterans Association. 
Many of us are women and their needs for this group 
like rides to VA or other medical appointments. Visiting 
those Women Veteran's in the VA Community Center for 
Living. These women may have few visitors. 
  
Ask people if they like organizing events and then find 
out if the VA or other organizations have baby showers 
for the younger members. Donate baby items and mom 
items. Again see if they can you assistance to 
appointments or maybe just baby sitters while they go 
to these appointments. 
  
Ask past echelon members to return and what their 
reason for leaving was and see about correcting if 
possible. Also ask for their ideas for useful way to help 
Women Veterans. Contact the State Veterans' Home if 
they have any and see if there are Women Veterans 
there. As an echelon consider adopting one or two 
women veterans for the year and make sure they are 
remembered for their birthdays, service birthdays, 
holidays and just visiting. 
  
Coordinate with other veterans organizations within 
your state government. Contact homeless shelters and 
domestic violence shelters. Their are often women 
veterans in both. 
  
All these things are reason a women veteran already 
involved in the American Legion would like to join and 
grow our twenty and four organization. 
  
Colleen A. Heck 
iheck@ionet.net 
(602) 290-5568 
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Millie Hampton,  
Junior Vice National Director 

 

 
 

This Fundraiser will be extended until August 2025 or 
until 250 tickets are sold. 
 
mhwindsong52@gmail.com 
804- 347 7323 
 

 

Tweila-Rochelle Cauthen,  
Sky Pilot 

 
234-788-1928 
Yes.tweila@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

Lisa Dayhoff,  
National Aide 

 

Lisa Dayhoff   
401 Long Run  
Liberty Hill, TX 78642  

254-338-6465 
lisa.dayhoff@gmail.com 

End of Winter written by Louise Gluck 

“Over the still world, a bird calls waking solitary among black 
boughs. 
 

You wanted to be born; I let you be born. When has my grief 
ever gotten in the way of your pleasure? 
 

Plunging ahead into the dark and light at the same time 
eager for sensation as though you were some new thing, 
wanting to express yourselves all brilliance, all vivacity 
 

never thinking this would cost you anything, never imagining 

the sound of my voice as anything but part of you— 
 

you won't hear it in the other world, not clearly again, 
not in birdcall or human cry, not the clear sound, only 
persistent echoing in all sound that means good-bye, good-
bye— 
 

the one continuous line that binds us to each other.” 
 
 
 

Hope you had a 
wonderful 

Valentine’s Day 
 
 
 

This year’s Bivouac theme will be 
 “Floridian Topical Paradise”.  

 
 

 

 

You are cordially invited to the  
 

National Honor Society of Women 
Legionnaires 69th Annual Bivouac. 

 
August 21-22, 2025 

 
Tampa, Florida 

 
… more to follow. 
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Montana Echelon 9 
Submitted by Chaya Semple, Aide 

 
Greetings & News from The Big Sky and Beyond  

Jeepettes Sue Davidson and Eileen Greb were on a 
mission of comfort for veterans at the Montana 
Veterans Home in Butte on 7 and 8 January. Sue, who 
lives in Laurel, several hours away from Butte, has spent 
the past year collecting, making and machine quilting 
patriotic quilts for the residents. Forty-three veterans 
received a quilt along with a face-to-face visit, snacks 
and other treats during the two days. Seventeen more 
patriotic lap quilts are still needed! 
 
Director VIP Janice Dobb, Senior Vice Director Kim Kay 
McCarty Martin, CQ Carol Gruwell and Jeepette Clara 
Santopietro met 29 January to review, revise and update 
our Echelon Constitution. Due to NMI members 
traveling, they plan to meet again on 21 March to do 
the same for the Bylaws. Once accomplished, drafts of 
both documents will be sent to the National Judge 
Advocate, Diane Schmidt review before sending to the 
membership for comment.  
 
Many Jeepettes were involved in Four Chaplains 
Services across the state of Montana! 
 
Past Director VIP Linda Cousineau and Jen Dalrymple 
participated in a Four Chaplains Service in Townsend at 

the Trailhead Church on the morning of 
1 February. Jen led the color guard 
while Linda, who is also commander of 
Post No. 42, greeted those arriving. 
 
Senior Vice Director Kim Kay McCarty 
Martin organized a Four Chaplains 
Service held on the afternoon of 2 
February at First Congregational United 
Church of Christ in Great Falls, 
supported by Director VIP Janice Dobb, 

Jeepette Clara Santopietro and CQ Carol Gruwell. Carol 
is also commander of Post No. 341. 
 
Sky Pilot Sue Davidson served as Chaplain for the Four 
Chaplains Service held at the First Congregational 
Church of Laurel. (See photo.) She serves as Chaplain for 
Post No. 123 in Laurel. 
 
Aide Chaya Semple organized and conducted a Four 
Chaplains Service for Lewis and Clark Post No. 2 (as Post 
Chaplain) held the afternoon of 1 February (during 
Guard Drill Weekend) at Fort Harrison in cooperation 
with the Montana Military Museum. The service was 
held in the historic WWII Chapel, built by soldiers and 
dedicated in August 1943 and is only one of a few 
remaining in the country. Senator Steve Daines’ 
Veterans Representative, Denny Lenoir, read a 
meaningful statement from the Senator, whose great 
uncle died in the USAT Dorchester sinking. 
 
Coming up, we are looking forward to participating in 
the annual Women Veterans Symposium to be held in 
16-18 May at the Kleffner Ranch in East Helena. The 
historic and scenic ranch is a popular venue for 
weddings and other events. Junior Vice Director Irene 
Dickerson is involved, working with the Department of 
Montana Adjutant’s Assistant in organizing the event. 
 
May you be well! 

National 20&4 Budget   

Provided by Judi Beischel, PND, Disbursing Director 
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NATIONAL DIRECTOR VIP 
Mildred Wright Pearson 
559 250-8247 
mswp48@gmail.com 
 
SR VICE DIRECTOR 
Colleen Heck 
602 290-5568  
check@ionet.net 
  
JR VICE DIRECTOR 
Millie J. Hampton  
804 347-7323 
mhwindsong52@gmail.com 
 
NATIONAL AIDE 
Lisa Dayhoff   
401 Long Run  
Liberty Hill, TX 78642  
254-338-6465 
lisa.dayhoff@gmail.com 
  
DISBURSING DIRECTOR 
Judi Beischel, PND 
14606 N Dickens Court Fountain 
Hills, AZ 85628  
480-229-1581 
judi85268@yahoo.com 
 
SKY PILOT 
Tweila-Rochelle Cauthen 
234-788-1928 
Yes.tweila@gmail.com 
  
CQ 
Beverely Fitch  
773-677-8204 
mceve256@gmail.com  
 
ASSISTANT CQ 
Tonya Meuiniuer 
804-840-2708 
tlmeunier77@gmail.com 
 
 
  
IMMEDIATE PND VIP 
Georgiann Callaway, PND 
815-556-9114 
callgeorgi@yahoo.com 
   
AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Cheri Stanton, PND (NMI)  
309-734-7843 
cstanton1441@gmail.com 
Neysa Wright 
Annette Tincher 
 
 

BIVOUAC 2025 
Marilyn Rideaux (NMI)  
310-819-8815 
thejeep20-4@att.net 
Neysa Wright 
*Roberta (Bobbie) Kimelton  
*Cheri Stanton, PND 
  
CONSTITUTION & BYLAWS 
*Rita Chandler (NMI)  
540-840-3098 
Tonya Meuiniuer 
Millie Hampton 
 
CORPORATION 
*Diane Schmidt, PND 
  
CREDENTIALS AND REGISTRATION 
Janet Wilson (NMI) 
925 642-9131  
pdcmd15@gmail.com 
Janice Sommers 
Hortense Toliaferro 
  
ECHELON DEVELOPMENT 
*Georgiann Callaway, PND 
(NMI) 
            (by time zones) 
Eastern: Millie Hampton, Carol 
Barker, PND and Tweila-Rochelle 
Cauthen.  
Central: Earnestine Doubek, Angela 
Baskin, and Dakota Tolbert. 
Mountain: Bobbie Kimelton, Jennifer 
Kriyzer, and Colleen Heck. 
Pacific: Elexzanderia Carr and 
Roxanne Jones. 
 
EMBLEM SALES 
* Beverely Fitch (NMI) 
Angela Baskin 
Georgiann Callaway, PND 
Top Hat: Kendal Bishop 
 
FINANCE & BUDGET 
Linda Cousineau (NMI) 
lcousineau72@gmail.com  
Janice Somers 
Janet Wilson 
*Judi Beischel, PND (Disbursing) 
 
INTERNAL AFFAIRS 
Patricia J Kelley PND, (NMI) 
6624 Arlington Ave  
Los Angeles, CA 90043  
323-752-6252/818-472-0409 
geekell@icloud.com 
 
 

JEEP Staff 
Chief Editor Mildred Wright-Pearson  
Managing Editor Diane Schmidt, PND 
Photographer Jennifer Kritzer,  
Photographer Tonya Meuiniuer 
Publisher Georgiann Callaway, PND 
 
JUDGE ADVOCATE 
*Patricia J Kelley PND 
 
ECHELON LOGBOOK JUDGING 
Lisa Mc Phee (NMI) 
Tonya Meuiniuer       
Annette Tincher 
  
NATIONAL AWARDS 
*Diane Schmidt, PND, (NMI) 
Neysa Wright 
Cheri Stanton, PND 
 
Marketing Committee 
Roberts Kimelton, (NMI) 
Georgiann Callaway, PND 
Lisa Dayhoff 
  
NOMINATING COMMITTEE 
*Patricia J Kelley PND, (NMI) 
*Cheri Stanton, PND 
*Georgiann Callaway, PND 
  
PUBLIC RELATIONS 
*Roberta (Bobbie) Kimelton (NMI) 
Georgiann Callaway, PND 
Sandra Davis   
 
SCHOLARSHIPS 
*Cheri Stanton, PND, (NMI) 
Maggie Mudd 
Hortense Toliaferro 
 
SERVICE DIRECTOR 
*Rita Chandler (NMI)  
540-840-3098 
rdchand@cox.net  
  
RESOLUTIONS 
*Marilyn Rideaux (NMI) 
Elexzanderia Carr  
Earnestine Doubek 
  
Web Mistress 
Carol Reed  
206-683-5950 
 Cmreed98058@hotmail.com 
 
 
 

 
NATIONAL OFFICERS & COMMITTEES  2024 – 2025 

 

Future Jeep Deadline Dates:  March 20, 2025, for April’s issue. May 20, 2025, for June’s issue “Proud to be an American”. July 
20, 2025, for Pre-Bivouac issue. The 69h ANNUAL BIVOUAC will be in Tampa Bay, Florida on August 21 – 22, 2025.  This year’s 
Bivouac theme will be “Floridian Topical Paradise”.  
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California #1  
Josephine Thomas, Director  
4040 Piedmont Drive 
#313 
Highland, CA 92340 
909-521-6650 
josieal421@gmail.com 
 
Marilyn E. Rideaux, Aide  
2143 W. 134th Place  
Gardena, CA 90249  
310-293-1246  
thejeep20-4@att.net 
 
 
Massachusetts #2  
Lisa McPhee, Director  
157 Water Street  
Clinton, MA 01518  
978-230-6208  
lredsox1964@aol.com  
 
Sandra Davis, Aide 
Sandra Kee 
PO BOX 95  
Gloucester, MA 01931 
978 879-8682 
skeeisme@hotmail.com 
 
 
Washington #3 
Cathleen Hennie, Director  
35519 42nd Ave S 
Roy, WA 98580-9187 
360-458-8433 
gingin001@aol.com 
  
Donna Botelho, Aide 
1104 Violet Meadow Street South 
Tacoma, WA 98444 
253-531-9149 
dbot110@aol.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Illinois #8  
Dakota Tolbert, Director  
Legiontolbert@gmail.com  
 
Georgiann Callaway, Aide 
20847 Brockton Court 
Plainfield, IL 60544 
 
 
Montana #9  
Janice Dobb  
1309 Park Garden Road 
Great Falls,  MT 59404  
406-452-2716 
jrranch@bresnan.net  
 
Chaya Semple, Aide  
34 Mergenthaler Rd.  
Montana City, MT 59634  
406-465-0163 
chaplainsemple@gmail.com 
 
 
Wisconsin #11  
Deborah L. Thomas, Aide  
853 Gross Avenue  
Green Bay, WI 54304  
909-312-4028  
thomasdeborah07@gmail.com 
 
 
Virginia #24 
Rita Brock Chandler, Director  
312 Chestnut 
Fredericksburg, VA 22401 
540-898-6270 
 
Karen LeMaster Krizov, Aide 
221 Bridgewater Street 
Fredericksburg, VA 22401 
540-845-4518 
 

 
North Carolina #27  
Carol Barker, PND, Director VIP    
147 Wiley Lewis Rd  
Greensboro, NC 27406  
336-209-7934  
cbarker@triad.rr.com  

Alaska #29  
Elezanderia Carr, Director  
4300 Amber Circle  
Anchorage, AK 99504  
907-333-0966  
E.carr1953@gmail.com 
 
 
Florida #30  
Diane Schmidt, PND, Director    
PO BOX 1  
Cassadaga, FL 32706  
321-217-6699  
amagiangel@yahoo.com  
 
 
Texas #31  
Lisa G. Dayhoff, Director  
401 Long Run  
Liberty Hill, TX 78642  
254-338-6465 
lisa.dayhoff@gmail.com 
 
 
Arizona #35  
Colleen Heck 
602-290-5568  
check@ionet.net 

 
Bobbie J Kimelton, Aide 
623-738-9755 
Roberta1552@msn.com 
 
 
Alabama #50  
Gloria J Prince, Director  
699 Little Brandt Dr,  
Anniston, AL 36205 
256-499-5241  
gjscandalous07@gmail.com 
 
Earnestine Doubek, Aide 
401 Bluff Dr. NE 
Hartselle, Al 35640 
708-691-2447 
ewdoubek@yahoo.com 

 

Echelon Directors and Aides 2024-2025 
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